
Board Meeting 

August 30, 2010 

 

The Scottsboro City Board of Education conducted the first public hearing regarding the 

FY2011 Budget at 4:30 P.M. 

 

The Scottsboro City Board of Education met in a called session on the above date at 5:04 P.M. 

in the Page Administration Building with all members present: Mr. Robbie Copenhaver, Mr. 

Jerry Coleman, Mr. Donald Hodges, Dr. Judy McCrary and Mrs. M.M. McKinnon.  

 

On a motion by Mr. Copenhaver and a second by Mr. Coleman, the vote was unanimous to 

approve the Agenda. 

 

On a motion by Dr. McCrary and a second by Mr. Coleman, the vote was unanimous to 

approve the 2010 Five-Year Capital Plan. 

 

On a motion by Mr. Coleman and a second by Mr. Copenhaver, the vote was unanimous to 

approve the following Personnel Matters: 

 

I.  EMPLOYMENT 

 

 CERTIFIED 

 

 DICUS, Amy – Special Education Teacher, Brownwood Elementary School, 

  effective August 13, 2010-October 11, 2010, replacing Shalyn 

  Benson (maternity leave). 

 

 JOHNSON, Heather – First Grade Teacher, Caldwell Elementary School, 

  effective  September 13, 2010 – May 27, 2011, replacing Ryan 

  Rice (maternity leave). 

 

 PETTY, Alan – Part-Time In-School Detention Teacher, Scottsboro High 

  School, effective August 31, 2010. 

 

On a motion by Mr. Copenhaver and a second by Dr. McCrary, the vote was unanimous to 

approve the following: 
 

I.  EMPLOYMENT 

 

SUPPORT 

 

 DUPREE, Paulette – Part-Time Itinerant Instructional Assistant, Brownwood 

  Elementary School, effective August 11, 2010. 

 

  GONZALEZ, Ann – Itinerant Instructional Assistant, Nelson Elementary 

  School, effective August 31, 2010. 

 

HILL, Daphne – Child Nutrition Program Worker, Scottsboro High School, 

  effective August 31, 2010, replacing Wanda Owens. 
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On a motion by Dr. McCrary and a second by Mr. Hodges, the vote was unanimous to approve 

the following: 

 

II. LEAVE OF ABSENCE 

 

 CERTIFIED 

 

 BENSON, Shalyn – Special Education Teacher, Brownwood Elementary School, 

  effective August 13, 2010 – October 11, 2010 (maternity leave). 

 

 RICE, Ryan – First Grade Teacher, Caldwell Elementary School, effective 

 

  September 13, 2010 – May 27, 2011 (maternity leave). 

 

On a motion by Mr. Coleman and a second by Mr. Copenhaver, the vote was unanimous to 

approve the following: 

 

III. RESIGNATION 

 

 SUPPORT 

 

 BAKER, Jessica – After-School Teacher Assistant, Caldwell Elementary School, 

  effective September 7, 2010. 

 

 OWENS, Wanda – Child Nutrition Program Worker, Scottsboro High School, 

  effective August 23, 2010. 

 

 

Mrs. McKinnon, Board President, presented to the board a recommendation from Mr. Tim 

Nabors, Superintendent of Marshall County Schools, and Mr. Scott Keeling and Mr. Buddy 

Holt of Scottsboro City Schools the following: 

 

IV. TRANSFER 

 

 SUPPORT 

 

 BERRY, Lisa – Library Instructional Assistant, Scottsboro Junior High School, to 

  Library Instructional Assistant, Caldwell Elementary School, effective 

  August 31, 2010. 

On a motion by Mr. Copenhaver and a second by Mr. Coleman, the vote was unanimous to 

approve this transfer. Mrs. McKinnon did state for the record that the recommendation was 

being made by a neighboring superintendent because Lisa Berry is the daughter-in-law of Dr. 

Judy Berry and Dr. Berry cannot make the recommendation. 
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On a motion by Mr. Hodges and a second by Dr. McCrary, the vote was unanimous to approve 

the Refinishing of Scottsboro High School Gym at a cost of $21,400.00. 

 

On a motion by Mr. Coleman and a second by Mr. Copenhaver, the vote was unanimous to 

approve the Renewal of General Liability/Errors and Omissions Coverage for 2010-2011 at 

a cost of $20,575.00. 

 

On a motion by Mr. Copenhaver and a second by Dr. McCrary, the vote was unanimous to 

approve Lana Bellew as a Grant Writer for Scottsboro City Schools. She will be paid 10% 

from each grant that she earns for our school system. 

 

Dr. Berry recognized Dr. McCrary for completion of Level 4 of the Alabama Association of 

School Board’s Academy and Mrs. McKinnon for completion of Master First Year of the 

Alabama Association of School Board’s Academy. They will be recognized at the Alabama 

Association of School Board’s Convention in December.   

 

The Superintendent and Board presented a plaque to Donald Hodges in appreciation for his 

significant contribution as a board member from October, 2004 through August, 2010. Dr. 

Berry presented Mr. Hodges with a Date Plate for completion of Master Second Year of the 

Alabama Association of School Board’s Academy. 

 

On a motion by Mr. Copenhaver and a second by Mr. Coleman, the vote was unanimous to 

Adjourn. 

 

 

 

 

            

      ______________________________________ 

        President 

 

            

      ______________________________________ 

        Secretary 

 


